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TRANSFORMATION NEWSLETTER – August 2012
In 2010 after the establishment of the Citrus Growers Development Chamber the interim executive committee was elected to drive the chamber until it found it’s feet. In the Chamber’s quarterly meeting in August this the new Executive Committee was elected.   Mzo Makhanya and Thompson Mankhili were unanimously re-elected  as the chairperson and vice chairperson, while the CGDC took a far sighted approach in electing Transformation Gender mainstream- Ms. Luyanda Kutta to the executive committee. The rest of the committee is made up of the CGA Board representatives from the North and South region (Israel Nemaorani and Hannes Hobbs) CRI extension personnel (Andrew Mbedzi and Melton Mulaudzi), CGA (Justin Chadwick and Lukhanyo Nkombisa) and Citrus Academy ( Jacomien de Klerk). 
In the same meeting the Chamber tackled the progress on the Recap Programme by rural development and  requested  another meeting with rural development senior management to ensure that they received a proper report-back on progress of the programme for all the regions.       
Stakeholders Engagements:
The Transformation desk continued to engage with stakeholders especially with the provincial departments of agriculture and rural development as they are the departments responsible for the implementation of the programmes. During August the transformation department met up with Mpumalanga department of agriculture around the Extension model commodity approach by CGA/CRI.
The meeting was also honoured by the presence of the HoD Ms. Nelsiwe Sithole of the department as this was also an Exco meeting of the department. CGA/CRI staff presented the model to the department senior management and the department HoD welcomed the initiative by CGA and requested that CGA/CRI and the department speed up the process of having an MoU signed between the department and CGA. The HoD also requested that the MoU not focus on the extension support only but on the holistic approach in terms of the support required by the new growers in the citrus industry in the province. The HoD further appointed the delegation from the department’s senior management that will form part of the steering committee to draft the MoU. The steering committee members from the department are Mr. T. Khoza, Mr. A van Niekerk, Mr. S Ndala and Mr. V Mahlangu and  from the industry Mr. L Nkombisa, Mr A Mbedzi, Dr. H. le Roux, Ms. J de Klerk and  Mr. M Brooke.   

Capacity Building and Training 
From the request by the new growers to the transformation desk to be assisted in the interpretation of contracts,  Strategic partnership and good or bad Joint ventures,  Lima was contracted to conduct these workshops which started this month. The first areas where the workshops were held was in the Eastern Cape - Patensie area, Sundays River Valley and Kat River Valley.  As part of monitoring and evaluation the Transformation Manager attended one of the workshops in Kat River Valley. The feedback from those workshops was that the growers welcomed this initiative by CGA and were well attended. The growers raised points which made the challenges with which they were faced with when it comes to this administration part of their business enterprise, easier to understand. There were some areas where growers were experiencing a lot of challenges around support, especially financial and the transformation desk is in the process of lobbying support for those growers. 
Notice for Growers from the Northern region:   During the month of September the workshops will be taking place in your area. Please communicate with Andrew Mbedzi @013 759 8000 or 083 693 6917 for the final dates in your areas.         
Recap Workshop by National Department Rural Development and Land Reform
CGA  and the growers that benefited from the recap programme were invited to a national review workshop of the recap programme. The purpose of the workshop was to review the programme and  revisit the policy and see if there any amendments need to be made. The workshop was opened by the Minister of Rural Development Minister Gugile Nkwinti and in his opening remarks he requested all partners to contribute to the workshop so that the resolutions can be informed by all the participants in these programme.
In  each province there were five farmers who were elected to work closely with the provincial departments. Also in the same conference there were commissions set up to discuss the policy related matters that seem to be the challenge in speeding up the process of implementing the programme. The citrus growing farmers participated in those commissions. As much as the conference had those deliberations CGA will still meet with the  national department to discuss the programme implementation and progress.      

Agriculture Leadership Development Programme (ALDP)     

In the past two years citrus growers and CGA/CA staff have participated in the ALDP programme sponsored by AgriSETA. The programme has borne good results as it assists the growers in terms of business management, negotiating skills, project management, financial management, HR matters, operation management and good governance.
This year CGA sent six growers and one CA staff member to the programme and they all finished the programme. AgriSETA will again request some growers to attend for next year. CGA/CA  will communicate with the growers on times and dates for registration. Please note the programme is fully sponsored by AgriSETA and many thanks to AgriSETA initiative.     
Citrus Growers Development Chamber on Facebook
For publicity and visibility on all initiatives and activities that are taking place on transformation within the citrus industry the Transformation Desk, with the assistance of Citrus Academy, has now opened a page on facebook for the Chamber. Please join us on our facebook page: hhttps://www.facebook.com/citrusgrowersdevelopmentchamber    
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